The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met at 7:30 pm, on Monday, October 19, 2015 at the Village meeting room with Mayor Corless, Trustees Duncan and Pack McCarthy present.
Pledge to the Flag

Mayor Corless opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Vouchers

Upon motion by Trustee Duncan seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy enacted all in favor for approval of vouchers in the amount of $9,571.86 were audited and ordered paid.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the September meeting were approved, upon motion by Trustee Pack McCarthy seconded by Trustee Duncan enacted all in favor.  
Correspondence

· NYS DOT Re: local highway inventory update

· Justice Court records must be audited

· NYS Dept. of Public Svcs re: Public Hearings on the State’s public service commission’s Reforming the Energy Vision (REV)

· Request from residents of 308 and 310 Main Street to top off walnut tree in between the two properties.  Large walnuts falling on cars and on people.  

Reports

Mayor Corless reported that:
· He stated that the parking issue we are having on Main Street is halfway complete.  The Village has done what it can do to resolve some of the issues.
· He asked Trustee Pack McCarthy to look over the Justice Court records, and also to look into getting estimates for a private auditor.  

Trustee Pack McCarthy reported that:
· The new Village website is up and running.  She showed the Village Clerk how to make edits to the site, and the Clerk agreed that it was simple to work with.  We’ll be able to post meetings coming up and we’ll be able to put the minutes on there as well.  It’s a work in progress.  The Mayor asked that we put something on the new website asking anyone who has any tree issues to let us know.  The Clerk will also post it on Facebook.  The Mayor also stated that if the Minutes of the Meeting are placed on the website they should have a disclaimer that they are not the official minutes because they have not yet been approved.  It was decided that the Minutes would be placed after they have been approved and will be a month behind.  
· She is continuing to work with the Haldane School District regarding the Haldane Service Day.  The Service Day will be on November 13th from 11 am to 2 pm.  Cold Spring will have a Main Street beautification and tree planting and clean up.  And the seventh graders will have lunch and play cards with the seniors and the senior center.  She is hoping to have a group of residents and students help out with the trails doing trail cleanup and trail markers still need to be put up.  She spoke to Mike Savastano who would like to get the Fish and Fur Club involved as well.  
Trustee Duncan reported that: 
· He’s been on the Fire House contract, and will try to get it wrapped up this month.  He has been in contact with Barbara Scuccimarra and they are trying to find something they both agree on.  He doesn’t feel that he’s gotten very far with them, and something needs to be done.  
Old Business:

Resolution for Viridian Contract

We had signed a contract for 6-months with Viridian Energy.  The contract is not come due to be resigned, but the Village is not saving any money at this point.  In fact it has resulted in costing approximately $60.  

Resolved, that the Nelsonville Village Board of Trustees enter into a one-year contract with Viridian to supply electricity to the Village office buildings at a rate of .669 for all municipal. The current rate is .999.

New Business:
Oil Bid Acceptance

Upon motion by Trustee Pack McCarthy seconded by Trustee Duncan enacted all in favor, the Board accepted Downey Energy’s one-year bid for oil delivery to the Village Offices at the rate of the New York harbor price of $2.01 plus 0.03 cents transportation as per the attached bid.  They also accepted the tune-up Plan B at $226.54.  

Resolution regarding change existing “Rate A” fixtures and replace with an LED equivalent fixture.

Resolved, that the Nelsonville Village Board of Trustees hereby authorizes Central Hudson to change existing “Rate A” fixtures in need of repair or replacement with an equivalent LED fixture.  
Open to the Floor

Mr. Thomas Robertson stated that he is a member of the Fish and Fur Club and they walked the trails and the yellow and green trails were fine as well as the blue trail.  There is a bridge by Har-Mil that is rickety but with a hand-rail, however, when you start the green trail there is a bridge that he feels is very dangerous.  It is three feet above the rocks and has no hand rails.  It needs to be looked at and taken care of.  
Mr. Robertson also asked why we are considering consolidation with the Town.  The Mayor stated that we were just in the initial stages.  They are just talking, and it wouldn’t be a full consolidation, but possibly hiring the Town Building Inspector.  We would still keep our Local Laws and our Planning and Zoning Boards.   The Court hasn’t been discussed

Mr. Robertson asked Trustee Duncan if he moved out of the Village and if he plans on moving back.  Trustee Duncan stated he has moved and does not plan to move back.  

Mary Rice expressed concern that people are not just going to cut trees down.  The Mayor stated that wasn’t going to happen.  Only trees that need to be trimmed will be worked on.  We are not clear cutting trees.    
She also was concerned about the streets being cleaned properly in the winter.  She didn’t feel that last winter the roads were taken care of and it were dangerous.   
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:22, upon motion by Trustee Pack McCarthy seconded by Trustee Duncan enacted all in favor.
Respectfully presented, 

Pauline T. Minners

Village Clerk
